Indarra Modern Indian Cuisine
301 Main Street Suite 107, Huntington Beach, CA 92648

Respected Members of City Council and Decision Makers
City of Huntington Beach

2000 Main Street

Huntington Beach, CA 92648

Subject: Request for traffic closure on Block 300 Main Street similar to Block 200 and allow Covid-19
temporary use permit on street

The Indarra modern Indian cuisine restaurant business located in Block 300, Main Street, Downtown
Huntington Beach would like to go on record as strongly in favor of proposed closure of Block 300 street
to traffic and open for outdoor dining similar to Block 200 on the same Main Street.

Our small block constitutes of Surf City Ale House (American cuisine), Sushi-on-fire (Japanese Cuisine),
Indarra (Modern Indian Cuisine) and Avila El Ranchito (Mexican Cuisine). It has an amazing diversity of
culture to offer to local residents and visitors and the expansion on street would really augment the
crowd to visit Block 300 as well and not be at any disadvantage compared to Block 200.

We're all currently going through a challenging phase during COVID-19 situation, especially restaurant
businesses are struggling to make ends meet. Your support in closure of traffic on block 300 Main Street
would provide Block 300 Main Street businesses a fair chance to attract crowds visiting Downtown
Huntington Beach similar to the opportunity provided to Block 200. The decision for closure of traffic
will have a profound positive effect on the local businesses which are backbone of our community.

We feel this is a critical issue that deserves to be addressed with solutions that benefit local businesses
and provide local residents and visitors more attractive options.

Respectfully,

Savitur Badhwar, MS, MBA
Indarra Modern Indian Cuisine
Owner, GM

(213) 675-7643
savitur@indarraeats.com
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Ms Sarah Kruer
Executive Director, HBBID

Good morning, Sarah,

JT Development, owner of the property at 301 Main Street with multiple tenants, is requesting
your assistance in obtaining the same benefits for the 3rd block as has been given to the 2nd
block. We have multiple restaurants on the 3rd block that need this help.

We believe opening the 3rd block consistent with the 2nd block will have a great impact to the
downtown for all the businesses. Any help you can give us and our tenants would be greatly
appreciated.

Sincerely yours,

John Tillotson, Jr., President
Daniel Howse, CFO

JT Development Co LLC
714-895-9552



